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Now a 2c Bowling, of the Sports series, has been discovered with  
a VG. This stamp was issued in February 1989 and many were used  
to add to the stocks of 37c stamps for the increased postage  
rates. Until now, only one copy of this 2c stamp has been found  
with VG, but it indicates that the VG puncturing machine must  
have still been in use until February 1989. The question  
arises - why were none of the 39c stamps, issued earlier, ever  
punctured, or are they still to be discovered? 
 

*          *          *          * 

SLOPER CANCELLATIONS    Michael Rucklidge 

In 1990 thanks to the efforts of Stephen Steere and the kindness  
of Mr.Cokayne of Slopers' five of us were privileged to have a  
visit to Tower Royal Works. This proved, as expected, to be a  
fascinating experience. 

Shortly before we left, Mr. Cokayne presented each of us with a  
Specimen book containing specimen strikes of Sloper cancell- 
ations. Very few of them were true perfins i.e. designed to  
perforate postage or other stamps. They were intended for other  
uses such as crossing cheques, cancelling, acknowledging receipt  
etc. They appear to date from the 1870's and 1880's when  
Slopers were in full flow. 

These books are, inevitably, in a rather fragile condition.  
They are, of course, irreplaceable, so on both these counts we  
feel that they cannot be lent by post. The Secretary has them  
and is very willing to answer any queries or search for any item,  
which might be of interest to individuals. 

A sample of these perforations has been extracted and copies of  
the three A4 sheets can be obtained from Rosemary Smith at 50p (home), £1 
(overseas). 

Sloper also manufactured embossing seals and the Secretary was  
given one of these - that of Lombard Banking Limited. An  
impression of this will be with the sheets of perforations. 

The illustrations on the next page are examples of the type of  
dies found in the Specimen books. 
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Sloper Provisional Die Book? 

 

DAVE HILL has provided the probable answer to this from one of  
the Sloper record books through which he is working to find any  
new information. This particular record book could be the  
provisional book which was used after the blitz of the Tower  
Works. The first column shows the name of the concern typed in  
alphabetical order, the second column gives a hand written  
perfin die. After the name in the first column is an indication  
of single or multiple die and also variations of the die which  
is written in column 2. 
 
The entry for ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTE shows LBI in 
column 2 but after the name in column 1 is a second 'LBI' plus  
'Alter LBT'. My reading of this is that the original die from  
before the blitz is the one they wrote in column 2. The dies  
they made up after the blitz are the ones written after the name  
in column 1; with notes on altering letters to produce a new die  
until they had time to make a brand new die to replace the one  
which had been destroyed. 




